
 

Dear friends in Christ,                                                                                                      August 2025 
 

Before we get into the details of our report, Ruth and I are on a mini furlough which began on July 
1 and will run through the end of October. We want to visit as many of you as possible. Since it is 
only for 4 months, we will not be able to see everyone. If you would like to have us visit your 
church in 2026 or 2027 and have a date in mind, please let us know at stanperu@gmail.com  We 
cannot promise we will be able to accommodate the date you prefer, but we will do what we can. 
 

We are now traveling and in the middle of reporting to our supporting churches. In August we have 
visited two churches in Georgia, two in Indiana, two in Illinois, three in Iowa, and one in Missouri. It 
has been a very fruitful time and a DELIGHT to go back and visit friends in each church! It is our 
prayer that we can be an encouragement to all. It is certainly an encouragement to us! The church 
in Missouri is in the area where I (Stan) grew up as a young boy and later pastored there 5 years 
before going to the mission field in Peru. I have lots of precious memories from having the privilege 
of serving our Lord there. 
 

Twenty-three from our church in Lima went on a mission trip to the jungle to evangelize and 
encourage a local church we have there in the region. One of our radio stations is located there 
and a church leader helps do maintenance on the station to keep us on the air. We channel radio 
listeners in the area to his church as we do with our other stations. 
 

The group evangelized in surrounding areas of this church and in Colombia. Below is a picture of 
our church along with some of the people from the Iquitos area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

You will notice the indigenous people who are dressed in their native or natural apparel.  
 

We are thrilled to announce that among those who received Christ was a young lady who attends 
our church and went with the team. I talked to her several times about Christ. While traveling with 
our church folks, some of the ladies in our group continued to explain the gospel to her. She came 
to understand that she had never truly been saved. Praise the Lord she understood and received 
Christ. Please continue to pray for Julia to grow in her faith. 
 

You can pray for our safety as we continue our reporting. We are so grateful for all of you.  
 

For Christ’s glory, 
Stanley and Ruth Templeton 
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